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Central Region had another busy month in March!   

Central did our best to support one another and stay connected, and it was great to see old friends and meet new ones too!             
                
The theme for March was health and wellness. Jackie and friends created a “wellness” jeopardy game for our monthly drop-in meeting. It gave us all a lot of laughs and a lot to talk about, such as square breathing, good sleep habits, food facts, mental health, staying connected, and good self-care. The theme in April, thanks to Jillian, is “spring fling”!     

We attended the ARC Mass bill sharing event, and we are planning to call our legislators on some of the bills. We joined the Blackstone Valley self-advocacy groups on March 10th and 24th, where Beth presented using Braille and gave a great presentation on self-advocacy! The group came up with some solid goals while still socializing and having fun.

Beth attended the monthly NACDD self-advocate discussion series. We talked about the vaccine. We will keep you tuned in to any NACDD news! Did you know that March was National Developmental Disability Awareness Month? We celebrated by watching videos, recognizing our great regional leaders, and wearing our crazy socks to show support for World Down’s Syndrome Day!

Central members had a very important award to give out in March. The Nancy Moore Award, in honor of our beloved advisor, went to an “unsung hero” who gives so much to the Blackstone Valley Group and to supporting Beth: hip hip hooray for Mary Kollett!
Fran and Seth put on a workshop for a group at HMEA’s Autism Resource Central. Self-advocacy is social power! We had a great time meeting the group!

We joined Dr. Sally’s “Who Am I” zoom meeting in March, where we gathered with friends and talked about fascinating food facts and good health habits. Some of us also attended the Wednesday Martial Arts classes sponsored by Easter Seals. The classes are fun, and they make people feel stronger! All are welcome!

Deb and Monique continue to attend the REDD meeting and the Transportation meetings around the Worcester area. Thank you! On March 25th, a few of us attended a Worcester City Council meeting with Senator Harriet Chandler to talk about free fares. Opportunities to talk to your state legislators and testify on a bill will be coming soon! 
     
The SARTAC meetings have given us some great information about being an intern on Capitol Hill, leadership opportunities, helping kids speak out at their IEP’s, a celebration talent show, and other self-advocacy issues to share with our group. We plan to talk with our DDS Human Rights and Area Directors and the SARU Unit at upcoming regional meetings and invite our friends from faraway places to join us in the future! 

We are so happy that Spring has arrived, and we wish everyone a happy and healthy April!








Nancy Moore Award
Central is giving a shout-out to our unsung hero, Mary Kollett, who has won our special Nancy Moore Award!

Nancy was an advisor with a big smile and an even bigger heart! She was a great supporter, encourager, and friend to Central advocates. 

Following in Nancy’s footsteps, Mary won the award for the following reasons: Mary Kollett is an “unsung hero” who does so much for self-advocacy. She attends Blackstone Valley meetings and conferences with Beth. She volunteers for social recreation like bowling and dances. During COVID, she helps Beth get on Zoom meetings. She gets people in Blackstone Valley to meet new people and voice their concerns. She makes suggestions about things like the Real ID, vaccines, and fundraising. Thank you for your vision, Mary! 

Congratulations, Mary!                                                
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